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Welcome back to the 2025 
school year. It is my privilege 
and pleasure to be your 
acting College Principal for 
the next two weeks until Ms 
Killen returns on Monday 
10th February. 

The warm welcome I have 
received from students, staff, 
and the wider community 
has been overwhelming, 
and I am deeply grateful for 
it. Over the next two weeks 
I look forward to working 
alongside everyone to create 
a school where both students 
and staff are proud to attend. 

As we start the school year, 
I want to thank the college 
staff for their professionalism 
last week in preparing for the 
first day of school. 

More importantly, I want to 
thank the students who have 
attended all of this week to 
start another year of learning 
and growing.

Once again this year we are 
able to offer a free uniform 
to every child. Thank you 
to B.E.L. for supporting the 
Free Uniform Project. Parents 
can collect Free Uniform 

from College Admin Office, 
Wasiu Street starting from 
Friday, 31st January during 
the following times: 8.00am 
to 10.00am OR 3.30pm 
to 4.30pm. We are also 
making arrangements for 
time when uniforms can be 
collected from the different 
communities.

Please remind your family 
and friends that school has 
started and that every day 
counts!

Grant Webb, Acting College Principal


